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Donnington & Muxton Parish Council 

Are looking for a 

 May King & Queen 

 

 

 

 

 

For its Summer Festival on 2nd May 2016 to be held at  

Cordingley Hall, Donnington. Entries are welcomed for: 

May King & Queen—Children in Years 5 & 6 

May Prince & Princess—Children in Years 3 & 4 

Page Boy and Flower girl—Children in Years 1 & 2 

For more details and an application form please email: 

clerk@donningtonmuxtonpc.org 

Or call into the parish office at: 

 Turreff Hall, Turreff Avenue, Donnington.  

A competition will be held at Cordingley Hall on 

Sunday 17th April 2016 to choose the successful 

candidates.  

News in Brief 

 

Precept 
Once again no increase has been made to this Parish 
Council’s precept for 2016/2017. The precept is the par-
ish council's share of the council tax. The precept de-
mand goes to the billing authority, the Borough Council, 
which collects the tax for the Parish Council. The 
'Precept' is converted into an amount per Council Tax 
Band that is added onto the Council Tax bill. 
 
Grant Applications 
In November 2015  this Parish Council awarded grants 
to: Newport Cottage Care Centre (£300), West Telford 
Visually Impaired People Group (£300), Friends of Tel-
ford Town Park (£200) and Donnington Friendship 
Club (£100). If you want to know if your group or organ-
isation is eligible for a grant then please contact the 
Clerk on 01952 608001.  
 
Muxton Notice Boards 
It is expected that the two notice boards to be located 
one by Saltwell’s Drive play area and one at Marshbrook 
Way play area will now be installed toward the end of 
March.  
 
Donnington War Memorial 
The Parish Council has agreed to contribute toward the 
cost of regularly cutting the grass throughout the cutting 
season at the War Memorial, Wrekin Drive, Donnington.  

Community Access Public Defibrilla-
tor (CPAD) 
This Parish Council has recently        
purchased a CPAD which will be   
installed on an external wall at the 
public toilets, Hawthorn Road,    
Donnington. At the May Day Summer 
Festival the Council hopes to raise 
enough money to have one installed 
in Muxton. 
 
Muxton Ball Court 
Planning permission has recently been granted to install 
a new ball court on land adjacent to Brands Meadow. It 
is hoped that the work will be completed in time for the 
school summer holidays. 
 
Giotto Mural 

Consultations are taking place to try and get the Giotto 
mural situated between Wellington Road and Field-
house Drive, Muxton renovated. It is hoped to get the 
local schools and college involved in the process. Over 
time the mural has deteriorated and tiles have fallen off 
and become broken. The mural was erected to celebrate 
the Giotto Rockets mission to Halley’s Comet. 
 
Weight Restriction, Wrekin Drive/St George’s Road 
The Weight Restriction for Wrekin Drive/St George’s 
Road, Donnington is currently progressing through the 
list of borough wide TROs and is the next TRO to be 
drafted by Telford & Wrekin Council. It is anticipated 
that the proposed Order will be advertised by the end of 
February.  
 
Quiet Lane Status 
An automatic Traffic Counter has recently been installed 
on Muxton Lane from Muxton Cottage to Muxton 
Grange Cottages collecting the requisite data to ascer-
tain if the top end of the road can be designated as a 
“Quiet Lane”. The device is located further along Mux-
ton Lane than the previous survey as the lower part of 
the road did not meet the required criteria. 
 
 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwissI7SiYHLAhWGuRoKHbyiAkgQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.centraltogether.org.uk%2Fnews%2F2014%2F12%2F19%2Flocal-partnership-provides-emergency-life-saving-units-acr
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News in Brief (continued), Homestart.  

News in Brief (Continued) 

Speeding Wellington Road, Muxton 

Due to conflicting views of residents living along Wellington Road, Muxton with regard to speeding vehicles, this 
Council will consider canvassing affected residents to gauge opinion in principle on the Parish Council’s suggestion 
to install physical traffic calming measures on Wellington Road. The most appropriate measures used on a through 
road such as Wellington Road are road narrowing (chicanes) and/or road cushions that provide a vertical deflection 
to influence vehicle speeds. If consultation is agreed, then the Parish Council will only seek informal views at this 
stage to decide whether or not to take this suggestion further. Any progression of a scheme would be subject to avail-
ability of funding and the outcome of further consultation on a detailed proposal with residents and other interested 
parties such as emergency services should this go forwards for consideration.  

Donnington library and the Lifelong Learning Centre (LLC) 
 
As a result of further savings having to be made by Telford & Wrekin Council, it has proposed to close a number of 
libraries which includes Donnington library. Other savings could result in changes to, or closure of, the Lifelong 
Learning Centre. The Parish Council is currently working with the Borough Council and discussing various options 
to try and keep these buildings open and/or maintain the facilities provided by them. Consultations are at an early 
stage with further information required as a result of suggestions made. The Parish Council intends to keep this as 
an agenda item for discussion at all of its forthcoming Parish Council meetings. Progress can be monitored by fol-
lowing the minutes from the meetings published on the Parish Council’s website www.donningtonmuxtonpc.org 
 
Christmas Festival 

The Christmas festival and switch on of the Parish Council’s Christmas lights 2015 held at Cordingley Hall was 
again a great success. Despite the inclement weather there was a great turnout. Father Christmas and his helpers 
proved to be a popular attraction as were the ponies and Farm on Wheels. Donnington Wood Infants School choir 
were delightful and everyone joined in singing carols with the brass quintet. Some people attending the event were 
brave enough to take on the bucking reindeer and the consequent splash down due to the rain when falling off. The 
event culminated with everyone going outside to see the switch on of the lights and sing “We wish you a Merry 
Christmas”. It is hoped to have similar attractions at 
the May Day Summer festival which will be held on 
Monday 2nd May 2016 between 12 noon and 4pm.  

Pictured above are: Emma Brown (Telford & Wrekin Council’s 

Youth Innovation Worker) and members of the Donnington 

Youth Panel on their stall selling hand made crafts. 

 

The Chairman, 

Councillor Mrs Lisa 

Dugmore and the 

Clerk, Ralph     

Morgan ready to 

join in the  carols 

by candlelight. 

 

PARENTS/

GRANDPARENTS 

NEEDED 

Home-Start is an organisa-

tion which offers support 

to families with young  

children. They are currently 

seeking volunteers with 

parenting experience who have a little time to spare 

and who could offer their help. There are no age re-

strictions and no qualifications needed – they are look-

ing for caring, non-judgemental people who are good 

listeners. If you think this might be you, read on…  

Home-Start Telford & Wrekin is a voluntary scheme 

helping families throughout the region who have at 

least one child under the age of five. Families might 

need support for a variety of reasons, for example  

isolation, ill health, financial difficulties, domestic 

abuse, developmental concerns, practical issues, low 

self-esteem or generally feeling low. 

We are holding a preparation course for new volun-

teers in Newport beginning in March. 

If you can spare some time once a week to offer sup-

port and friendship you can contact Home-Start on 

( 0 1 9 5 2 )  8 7 2 2 8 0  o r  b y  e m a i l i n g 

homestarttw@btconnect.com. to find out more. 

mailto:homestarttw@btconnect.com


Parish Council Website 

Information about the Parish 

Council can be found on its 

website  

www.donningtonmuxtonpc.org 

Dates of Council Meetings. 

14th March 2016 
 
11th April 2016 
 
9th May 2016 Annual Parish Meeting 
 
9th May 2016 Annual Council Meeting 
 
N.B. All meetings will take place at    
Turreff  Hall commencing at 7pm unless 
otherwise stated and are open to the  
public and press.   
Planning Meetings are notified            
separately.  
 
Find the agendas for these meetings on 
our website 5 days before the meeting. 

Office Opening Times 
The Parish Council offices will be 

open at the following times: 

Monday 9am—4pm 

Tuesday 9am—4pm 

Wednesday 9am-4pm  

Thursday 9am—1pm 

Friday 9am-3pm. 

The office will be closed on week-

ends. 

Parish Councillors 

Donnington West Ward Donnington East Ward    Muxton Ward  The Humbers Ward 

Elizabeth Clare  Rose Gregory   Lisa Dugmore  Martyn Edwards 

David Hayward      Nigel Dugmore Leslie Edwards 

James Lavery       Jeremy Haigh 

Clive Mason       Adrian Lawrence 

John Thompson      Victor Rainsford 
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Disclaimer: The opinions expressed by the various contributors are not necessarily those of Donnington and 
Muxton Parish Council. The inclusion of an article in this publication does not necessarily imply a recommen-
dation of its aims, policies or methods. Every effort is made to ensure the accuracy of information in this publi-
cation; however, no liability can be accepted for loss or inconvenience caused as a result of error or omission.  

Planning Applications Received 

As a statutory consultee, the Parish Council has recently received 
some planning applications of note. They include: 
 
Outline planning to include access for the construction of up to 430 
dwellings together with associated landscaping, infrastructure and 
engineering works at Land North East of Wyevale Garden Centre, Off 
New Trench Road (A518), Donnington, Telford. 
 
Outline planning application with access for the construction of up to 
220 dwellings, provision of a primary school (up to 420 place capaci-
ty) and related playing fields, together with associated landscaping, 
infrastructure and engineering works on land South East of Wyevale 
Garden Centre, Off New Trench Road (A518), Donnington, Telford 
and an application for  
 
The erection of 14no. supported living apartments, ancillary accom-
modation for training and support, with parking and amenity space 
on Land adjacent Copperlea, 2 Wrekin Drive, Donnington, Telford. 
 
Details of when applications are going to be discussed can be found 
under Meetings on this Council’s website or on it’s Facebook page. 

 

 

 

The next Muxton Police and Commu-

nities Together (PACT) Meeting will be 

on Wednesday 13th April 2016 com-

mencing at 7pm and will take place at  

St John’s Church, Saltwell’s Drive, 

Muxton. 

Find us on 

Facebook. 

Councillor Mrs Lisa Dugmore was 

elected Chairman to the Parish Coun-

cil at the Annual Council Meeting 

held on 18th May 2015. Lisa was born 

and brought up in the local area at-

tending St Lawrence School Preston, 

Charlton School, Wellington and New 

College, Wellington. Lisa is married to 

Nigel and has 3 children. She works as a School Business Manager 

in a large  Primary School in Telford and is a resident of Muxton.  

Chairman 2015/2016 

Working Lunch 

Working lunches are held every two months at 
Turreff Hall, Donnington. The aim is to enable 
representatives from other partner organisa-
tions to meet each other, share information and 
help each other with local issues or events. To 
date, they have been extremely useful and well 
attended. The date of the next working lunch is 
Thursday 17th March 2016 commencing at 
12 noon. If you feel you can contribute to the 
meetings please come along and join in. 


